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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
August 19, 2015 
Town Offices

The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session on Wednesday, August 19, 2015 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober and Dave Nickerson. Johnny Van Tassel was absent. Town Administrator, Charles Smith was also present.              












1.0 Pledge of Allegiance - Those in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 




2.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time.

     






    


3.0 Business  
3.1
Fire Chief - Lakes Region Fire Mutual Aid budget - The BOS and Chief Dexter reviewed a draft budget for the LRMFA. Chief Dexter stated the valuation of property has gone down from $420K to $406K: a factor in the formula but population has been steady since the last assessment. Chief Dexter explained one of the bigger issues was salary increases for people at the top of their labor grades but that is not how that works, unless a COLA is given and most of the committee agreed, so it was removed. Selectman Ober asked if there was a CIP factor and Chief Dexter replied yes, dispatch equipment, vehicles, communication trailer, etc. Chair Nickerson stated the budget looks good to him but to keep the Town on his mind. Chief Dexter reported he is considering changing from the “Comstar” ambulance billing system because their collection rates have stayed the same and the fees are going up. Chief Dexter stated the company being considered is “Enhanced Management Company”. The Town of Belmont has started to use them and they guarantee an 80% collection rate. Chief Dexter will get more information and a draft contract. Chief Dexter informed the Board that NH Chronicle was looking for stories of from people who hold untypical summer jobs and per-diem firefighter Courtney Auger who also teaches was interviewed on Tuesday by NH Chronicle.        

3.2 PB & BA Secretary & Clerk - Town Planner Ward stated the Board hired a person last week but the rate of pay was not decided at that time and the PB has a recommendation. TA Smith explained Town Counsel has advised the BOS to set the rate of pay and that it should be one rate, to avoid confusion. Selectman Ober stated the rate should also decrease for a new person versus someone with 10+ years of experience. Chair Nickerson agreed but would like to wait for Selectman Van Tassel to be present before making a decision. Item was tabled until next week.  
3.3 Sanbornton Fire Department - Thank you - Bob Ward submitted a letter thanking Linda Suroweic and Anna McLoon for their highly professional care during a recent health emergency. 
3.4 Letter from Department of Revenue Administration Re: Tax Rate Setting - BOS reviewed the DRA letter and took under advisement. 
3.5 Request for Proposal - Revaluation of Town Properties - Selectman Ober made a motion to authorize AA Jutton to move forward with the Revaluation “RFP”. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
3.6 NH DOT - Lower Bay Road - TA Smith explained that he spoke with C.R. Willeke because the Town appropriated $150K for engineering of the road but $1.2 million was in the proposal. Selectman Ober replied the figure should of been around $120K, there were a few extra zeros and the Town is just waiting for confirmation that the State funding is available before moving forward with construction.        
3.7 Budget Workshop - Invoice for training - TA Smith stated someone submitted for reimbursement of $80 dollars for the workshop but there is no training line item in the Budget Committee’s budget to pay out of. Selectman Ober noted payment should not be made until after the class is attended.  
3.8 91-A Request - Attorney Solotini - A request has been received requesting information from the Police Department. TA Smith reported Chief Hankard is on vacation and a response will be made upon his return. TA Smith noted the information being requested is due to a lawsuit being made against the Weare Police Department. 
3.9 Liquor License issued - Winnisquam Brick House Bistro (Old Katie Flo’s) - Forwarded to the Police Department.  
3.10 Tablets for the Selectmen - There was a brief discussion regarding the savings on paper & toner from having to make copies versus having tablets, they allow for easier access to the documents needed for review at Selectmen’s meetings. TA Smith has checked on pricing at Best Buy and they would cost around $200 dollars each. There was also a brief discussion regarding each Selectman having their own Town e-mail address, to avoid the use of their personal accounts. Tabled for further discussion. 













4.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.












5.0 Review & Approve Minutes  







  5.1 8/12/15 -  Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of August 12, 2015. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of August 12, 2015 without corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
 


6.0 Selectmen’s Reports - None at this time. 







7.0 Other Business - All of the items under this section on the agenda will be addressed next week. 








  







 



 
8.0 ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Ober made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:37 p.m. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   




9.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 26, 2015 @ 5:00 p.m. at the Town Offices.       













Respectfully submitted,
April Rollins, Administrative Specialist
8/19/2015
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